

97TH DISTRICT STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 30014 LANSING, MI 48909-7514 MATTHEW BIERLEIN
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

PHONE: (517) 373-8962 FAX: (517) 373-7195 MatthewBierlein@house.mi.gov

May 10th, 2023

The Honorable Jennifer Granholm Secretary U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Ave. SW Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Secretary Granholm,

We are writing to express our concern regarding your response to U.S. Senator Joni Ernst's question during a recent meeting of the Senate Armed Forces Committee, which addressed a plan to support an electric vehicle fleet by 2030. This is part of an initiative in the United States Army that wishes to extend to hybrid tactical vehicles by 2035, and a full transition to electric vehicles by 2050. This raises many concerns, and your response suggests support for the 2022 U.S. Army Climate Strategy, which could compromise the safety and security of our troops, our state, and our nation.

Since your comments before the committee, Blue Star Families and active-duty members from across our State have reached out to our offices to express their concerns. We believe that this proposal is misguided and does not take into consideration the potential risks involved that could place members of the armed forces in danger.

The United States Military is the most highly trained fighting force in the world. In times of conflict, it is essential that our soldiers can operate in any environment and terrain. However, due to the lack of access to charging stations and the amount of time required to completely charge a battery, the use of electric vehicles may elevate the danger to our troops in these situations.

Furthermore, the electric grid in the U.S. and abroad is not yet robust enough to support the demands of a fully electric Army. Power outages can have disastrous consequences for emergency transportation and communication, only further driving a cause for concern. While significant

changes may occur in the U.S. within the next few decades, we do not believe we should expect these changes to happen abroad, as we never know the future foreign conflicts that may arise. Likewise, we believe prematurely supporting this plan may stand to empower the Chinese Communist Party, who are responsible for the production of three-quarters of all lithium-ion batteries, and control 70% percent of production capacity for their most essential elements.

We hope that you understand the potential danger this transition may place on our armed forces, and do not support the Army's proposal of a complete transition to electric vehicles by 2050.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Matthew Bierlein State Representative 97th House District

Jaime Greene State Representative 65th House District

James DeSana State Representative 29th House District

Joseph Fox State Representative 101st House District

Joseph D. ton

Steve Carra State Representative 36th House District Pauline Wendzel State Representative 39^h House District

Jamie Thompson State Representative 28th House District

Douglass Wozniak State Representative 59th House District

Angela Rigas State Representative 79th House District

Angele Rigos

Patrick Outman State Representative 91st House District Joseph Aragona State Representative 60th House District

Timothy Beson State Representative 96th House District

Brian BeGole State Representative 71st House District

Gina Johnsen State Representative 78th House District

Mike Hoadley State Representative 99th House District



Matt Maddock State Representative 51st house District

Jay DeBoyer State Representative 63rd House District David Prestin State Representative 108th House District

Ann Bollin State Representative 49th House District

Rachelle Smit State Representative 43rd House District Cam Cavitt State Representative 106th House District

Curt VanderWall State Representative 102nd House District